



# Newsletter 14

# **15th January 2021**

# Message from the Headteacher

Dear Parents and Carers,

As we draw towards the end of our first full week of home learning, it has been wonderful to see and hear about so many pupils responding so well to the live lessons that have been taking place.

We know remote learning can be difficult for many of our pupils but with the support of their wonderful families, pupils have been enjoying a range of activities during the week. A huge thank you to all the parents supporting at home, we recognise this isn't always an easy task, but you are all doing a fantastic job.

From next Friday, the Leadership Team will be holding a session presenting the pupil of the week certificates, more details will follow. If any of the pupils are struggling and would benefit from a virtual 1:1 session with any of the leadership team please let us know.

We are working closely with the Local Authority to monitor COVID cases within school and within our immediate locality. We will keep you informed of any updates or changes.

Take care, if you need us at all then please email or ring through to the office.

Lisa

### News

#### **Free School Meals**

We are still waiting for firm guidance from the DfE with regards to vouchers for those eligible for free school meals. We are hoping that we will receive this next week.

If your child is not currently receiving free school meals and you think you may be eligible to claim, please contact <u>Cheshire East Council</u>.

Meanwhile, if you are struggling, please do not hesitate to contact us in school.

## **Weekly Inspiration**

This week we have two quotes shared by 4AJ:

" If you could see yourself the way others do, you'd wish you were as beautiful as you."

Bonjovi

" Map out your future, but do it in pencil. The road ahead is as long as you make it. Make it worth the trip."

Bonjovi

# Reminders

#### **NUT FREE SCHOOL**

For new and existing parents please remember that we are a Nut Free School and be mindful of this when sending in snacks or packed lunches

#### **DINNER MONEY**

Current school meal prices are:

Primary aged pupil (year 3-6) - £2:30 per meal

Secondary aged pupil (year 7 and over) - £2:50 per meal

## Our NHS Team

### **Nursing Team**

Could parents/carers let the Nursing Team know of any changes in their child's conditions/medications/ A & E attendances etc via eSchools to Jenny Smith, Katie Mulroy or Debbie Potts. Parents can e-school, send letters or call us. We are in school between 8.30am and 16.30pm each week day.

Direct phone numbers to the nursing team are:

01270 826151 there is an answerphone on this.

01270 826150 there is no answerphone on this.

The new number to call for any continence issues or change of size of nappies is 01270 826360.

## Physiotherapy and Occupational Therapy

If you have any questions regarding your child's physio/OT/Orthotics care, the team can be contacted via eSchools, or telephoning school and asking for the Therapy Department. Could you please let us know of any upcoming orthopaedic appointments or planned surgery that has been scheduled for your child. Hayley Mitchell, Physiotherapist is in school Monday to Friday and Yvonne Williams, OT works on a Monday.

Useful contact numbers

For wheelchair reviews:

Physio/OT office: 01270 826153

Wheelchair assessment unit: 01625 663345

Wheelchair repairs: 0151 6536000

#### Speech Therapy

We are always keen to hear from you - please feel free to contact us with any questions about your child's treatment.

Jo Currie is available Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday

Alex Makin is available Wednesday (pm), Thursday, Friday

Phone the school on 01270 685446 or on direct line 01270 826152.

Emall: joanne.currie2@mcht.nhs.uk

alex.makin@mcht.nhs.uk

Or contact via eSchools

# Contact Us

# If you need to contact us:

Springfield School

Crewe Green Road

Crewe

CW15HS

Telephone: 01270 685446

Email: <a href="mailto:head@springfield.cheshire.sch.uk">head@springfield.cheshire.sch.uk</a>